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The level of feedback AER staff can provide will be dependent on the models, information 
and data available to the AER staff and consumers during the pre-lodgement process.  
 
Importantly, for the sake of clarity, at the pre-lodgement phase AER staff will not provide 
advice or guidance on:  

• whether an aspect of a draft proposal is likely to meet our expectations and/or qualify for 
targeted review  

• upper and lower bounds estimates of total and/or category-level expenditure which was 
proposed by Essential Energy 

• how the AER Board would likely substantively decide on an issue.  
 
We also confirm the Consumer Challenge Panel’s (CCP) involvement in the pre-lodgement 
engagement phase. We see the primary role of the CCP in the pre-lodgement phase as 
assessing the quality and robustness of Essential Energy’s engagement processes and 
outcomes.  
 
As a next step, we will be in touch to organise an initial meeting to clarify aspects of our 
engagement on the early signal pathway, including: 
 

• the type of information and data the AER seeks in its preliminary assessment of the 
Better Resets Handbook topics. This may assist Essential Energy in developing its draft 
regulatory proposal 

• how Essential Energy considers the check-in sessions will operate 

• the CCP’s role and how it can constructively engage at the pre-lodgement phase. 
 
We note that our engagement with Essential Energy has been very constructive to date. We 
consider that its commitment to the early signal pathway is a further demonstration of a 
genuine willingness to work collaboratively with stakeholders to achieve a well-supported, 
customer-centric proposal, in line with the Better Resets Handbook. 

If you have any questions about this letter, please contact Kris Funston on  or 
 

Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Clare Savage 
AER Chair 
 
 
 




